
                                 

Over a year ago, Volunteers from the DeLand Naval 
Air Station Museum were contacted by the Florida 
Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission at the   
Tosohatchee Wildlife  Management Area regarding 
the discovery of an old aircraft crash site, possibly 
from WWII.  The site was discovered in a very remote 
area of the 30,100 acre area that was heavily       
damaged as a result of a wildfire.   Debris from the 
crash site was revealed after heavy rains, when  
workers were conducting clearing and removal of 
damaged trees and brush as part of land                  
management tasks and wildlife assessment.    

With assistance from Naval History and Heritage 
Command in Washington, D.C. the crash details were 
confirmed.   On June 19, 1943, WWII Navy Pilot    
Frederick L. Speiser was flying a PV -1 BuNo 33234 on 
a routine instrument training flight out of NAS      
Sanford, Florida.  Shortly after takeoff, with a full 
load of fuel, the aircraft crashed and burned in a     
remote wooded area 35 miles SE of the base.  The  
aircraft was totally destroyed and all seven of the 
crew members aboard were killed on impact.  

With this information, it was determined that the    
crash site would be left untouched.  A  memorial 
plaque will be placed at the entrance of the             
Tosohatchee Wildlife Management Area in honor of 
the crew but the remote crash site will not be open to 
the public.  
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Lt. Frederick L. Speiser, USN  

Major George H. Brockway, USMC  

Lt. Alan H. Schrimer, USN  

AM2c Melville T. Hess, USNR  

AM2c George R. Morris, USNR  

AMM3c Philip H. Eicelbert, USNR  

AMM3c George J. Eckels, USN  


